
Page 1 of 1 

 

 
IFB #: 16-062 

Transfer Switch Installation 
 

ADDENDUM 1 
Addendum issued November 8, 2016 

 
A non-mandatory pre-bid meeting was held November 8, 2016 at 10 a.m. at Wentzville Public Works 
followed by a site visit.  The deadline for submitting questions is Monday November 14, 2016. 
 
The following clarifications are hereby incorporated into the Invitation for Bids: 
 

1) Bidder Question – Is the site work such as the fence relocation and asphalt installation part of this 
bid?  
 
City Response – To clarify General Note 3 on plan sheet E-2, the Contractor shall modify the 
existing site fencing by moving the fence approximately 10 feet back to make room for the 
proposed equipment.  Extension of asphalt paving will not be included within the project scope. 
 

2) Bidder Question – Shall the plug for the generator to connect to the receptacle be provided as 
part of this project?  
 
City Response – No. 
 

All other Terms and Conditions as applicable to this Invitation for Bid shall remain as stated. 
 
This addendum forms a part of the contract documents and modifies the original bidding documents 
dated October 27, 2016.  Contractor shall acknowledge receipt of this addendum in the space provided 
on the Bid Proposal Form (Exhibit A).   Failure to do so may subject bidder to disqualification. 
 

End of Addendum 1 


